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Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	942


	Bill #:
	HB 277


	Bill Subject/Title:
	AN ACT relating to welfare of animals.


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Crimm


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	X
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	County animal control offices


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 277 requires all publicly funded animal shelters to establish an animal control and care program. The animal control and care program is described in KRS 258.119(3) and includes numerous requirements, including segregating male and female animals, providing access to the public for at least 24 hours per week, and maintaining a record of each animal impounded. 
HB 277 also grants animal control officers the power of arrest and, along with peace officers and certain agents of organizations dedicated to the prevention of cruelty to animals, the ability to search premises when reasonable cause exists to suspect animal cruelty. 

HB 277 also changes the name of the Animal Control Advisory Board to the Animal Care Advisory Board and amends its purpose to include the following: 
1. Establish standards for the humane care of animals in publicly funded animal shelters in Kentucky; 

2. Set performance standards that encourage adoption of unwanted pets and reduce rate of euthanasia; 

3. Perform or caused to be performed a yearly inspection of state’s animal shelters; and

4. Make policy recommendations to the General Assembly regarding ways to improve the welfare of animals and the condition of animal shelters. 

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 277 is an expected minimal to moderate increase in animal control office costs and a potential increase in local jail costs. HB 277 requires publicly funded animal control offices to establish an animal control and care program that meets the guidelines in KRS 258.119(3). As a result, animal control office costs will increase, particularly for those programs that currently do not meet the guidelines. 
The bill also grants animal control officers—which are persons employed by or appointed by local governments per KRS 258.005— and peace officers the power of arrest for purposes related to animal welfare. Consequently, it is possible that the number of people arrested may increase. If that happens, jail costs and state reimbursements may increase. 

	Data Source(s):
	Kentucky Association of Animal Control and Care; LRC staff 
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